
SELECTMEN’S MEETING – March 3, 2008 

 

Present:      John Strasser, Harry L. Reid, Richard Bielefield  

       Jennifer Gaudette  

 

Guests:       James Snyder 

 

Correspondence was read and acted upon. 

 

JAMES SNYDER met with the Selectmen to go over the Town Meeting Warrant and 

discuss any questions prior to Town Meeting.  Jennifer will contact the Department of 

Revenue with questions in regard to the bond and budget articles. 

 

The Selectmen reviewed the Sales Ratio and assessment data as supplied by the 

Department of Revenue for the 2007 tax year.  The ratio is 100%. 

 

The Selectmen would like a copy of the survey of the SHIA property that shows just the 

land that the Town will be buying to display at Town Meeting.  Jennifer will contact 

Harry Burgess. 

 

The Selectmen reviewed a building permit for David Presby for an addition.  The 

numbers on the floor plan did not appear to be correct and there was a question in regard 

to an energy audit.  Permit is being held for clarification. 

 

MR. STRASSER made a motion to accept the minutes of February 25, 2008 seconded by 

MR. BIELEFIELD.  The motion was approved unanimously. 

 

With no more business before the Board, MR. BIELEFIELD made a motion to adjourn, 

seconded by MR. STRASSER, the meeting was adjourned at 6:45 PM. The next 

scheduled meeting will be on Monday, March 10, 2008 at the Carolina Crapo Building at 

5:30 PM. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Jennifer P. Gaudette 

Administrative Assistant 

 

 

 


